
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

REMEMBER to bring this Book of Reports 
with you to the AGM 

 

 
 
 

 

AGENDA 
 

and 

 
BOOK OF REPORTS 

 
for the 

 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
Sunday, April 2nd  2023 

1.30 pm 
Loxton Peace Hall 

[following the LL School AGM 1.00pm] 
 
 

 
 
 

There is a time for everything, and a 
season for every activity under the 

Heavens. 
Ecclesiastes 3:1 



 

 

              
  
 
 
 
 
 Agenda           3   
 Parish Chairman’s Report      4-5 
   2022 Half yearly Minutes 21st August 2022        6-7     
 Parish Treasurer Report—Financials    7 
  Pastor Sander’s Report—St Peters             8  
 Assistant Pastor’s Report                    9 
 Camp Kedron Report             10 
 Riverview Rest Home Report      11                   
  Proposed Budget for Loxton Lutheran Parish Inc   12      
 Election nominations       12  
            
         
     
 
 
        

NOTE: The Financials will be available at the AGM  
as they weren’t  Audited 

when this Booklet was printed  
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Voting Right and Quorum (from the Constitution) 
 
• All members of the Congregation forming the Parish who are  confirmed, and 

use the ‘Means of Grace’ and who support the works of the Church financially in 
their congregation, shall be entitled to vote. 

• It shall be the duty of every member entitled to vote to attend the meeting of the 
Parish unless unable to do so. 

• All resolutions carried at a duly convened meeting of the Parish shall be binding 
upon all who belong to the congregation of the Parish. 

• The Quorum for a meeting of the Parish shall be one tenth of its voting 
members.  

 

CONTENTS 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
1.0 OPENING 
 1.1 Welcome 
 1.2 Devotion 
 

2.0 ATTENDANCE 
 2.1 Present  Bookpurnong   Concordia 
     Meribah   Myrla 
     St Peter’s   Visitors 
 2.2 Apologies  Please record on the Apologies Sheet 
 
3.0 CALL FOR NEW BUSINESS 

3.1    Parish Service offerings              
3.2   Date of Half Yearly Meeting 
3.3   Guest Speaker at Half Yearly Meeting 
3.4    Elections list     

 
4.0 ADOPTION OF HALF YEARLY MEETING MINUTES 21/08/2022 
  
5.0 BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

5.1  Working group—future of Parish discussions 
          

    6.0 OCCUPATIONAL HEALTH AND SAFETY 
 
    7.0 CORRESPONDENCE 
 7.1 Inward:  
 7.2 Outward:  
  
    8.0 REPORTS 
 9.1 Parish Chairman Rebecca     [all Reports taken as read in Book of Reports] 
 9.2 Parish Treasurer Jodie   9.3   St Peters Pastor Sander  
 9.4 Assistant Pastor  Avito   9.5   Camp Kedron Marianne  
 9.6 Riverview Rest Home Robert         9.7 Motion to Accept Reports 
 
   9.0  NEW BUSINESS 
 9.1      Parish Service offerings, recommended  that the offerings from 2023 
      Ash Wednesday Service be given to ‘Lutherans in Africa, Australia Inc‘,   
    a special place in Pastor Kohrt’s heart 
    [New Years Eve service—not held so no offering]  
 9.2 Date of Half Yearly Meeting 
 9.3 Guest Speaker at Half Yearly meeting 
 9.4 Elections list—removed Assistant to Parish Treasurer.  
        Query Parish Committee for Plantation.  
   
   10.0 PRESENTATION AND ADOPTION OF THE 2023 PARISH BUDGET 
 
   11.0 ELECTIONS and CLOSE 
 11.1  Expression of thanks and Declaration of Vacant positions 

11.2  Presentation of Nominations and Elections (list  page 13) 
11.3  Motion to accept Elections  
11.4  Thank you and Closing Devotion 
 

12.0 CLOSE             3 
 

AGENDA 



 

 

 

 

 PARISH CHAIRMAN’S REPORT  

  

 
 

 

I firstly acknowledge the dedicated Chairmanship of my predecessor Lyndon, and extend a vote of 
thanks to him for his faithful service. It is noted that the Vice Chairman’s role was vacant for many 
years, and in latter times the volunteers to step into either role were in short supply. I imagine this 
would not have been easy on you Lyndon and we gratefully thank you, for holding the fort as you did. 
Praise be to God, that we have once again been able to appoint a Vice Chairman. The appointment 
of Sam Hentschke was ratified at the 2022 Half Yearly. Thank you Sam, for your willingness to serve 
in this role. I also acknowledge and show appreciation for Jodie Koch and the late Kevin Pfeiffer, for 
their service as the Parish Treasurers over a good many years. Thank you Jodie, for keeping our 
financial records in good order, and for liaising with our auditor on an annual basis. We applaud a job 
well done and with Jodie stepping down at this AGM, put the call out for anyone who may be 
interested in standing as Parish Treasurer. It really isn’t that big of a job anymore, where there are 
just a handful of transactions each year. Please prayerfully consider if this is a role you would be 
willing to serve in? In my first 12 months as Chairman, I have been seeking to understand the current 
context in which the Parish, as an Incorporated Association operates. I have looked to the 
Constitution as one source of this understanding, while recognising that there has been much 
discussion of late, that the 2006 Constitution is not particularly fit for purpose at present. However, as 
I mentioned at the 2022 Half Yearly, until it's changed, together with the By Laws, it remains the 
official statement of the rules of how we are to conduct Parish business. Recently, I became aware 
that I did not have the latest copy of the By Laws, where a new version was adopted locally and 
signed by the District in 2010. A key change in these, gave greater autonomy and authority over 
some decisions to the Concordia/Outlying grouping of congregations. I apologise then, that some of 
what I requested be brought to the Half Yearly for ratification by the Members, did not actually need 
to be so. Thank you for people’s trust, in at first following my lead, and subsequently the patience and 
gentleness showed in correcting my misunderstanding.  

In terms of business conducted since the last AGM;  

• I sought advice from the District about ensuring we continue to uphold our legal obligations and 
realised that some changes proposed to simplify business operations, can’t take effect just yet, 
unless we revise the Constitution  

•  The LLL bank account was transferred into the name of Concordia/Outlying, as agreed by the 
Members  

•  A donation was made to the Lutheran School, toward Bibles presented to students  

•  We commenced the process of establishing a Parish bank account at BankSA in Loxton, in 
order to close the account with the Commonwealth Bank.  

And, based on this meagre list, I was prompted to reflect on the purpose and definition of an 
Incorporated Association as a legal entity….as in ‘why Incorporate’? Interestingly, this made 
complete sense while property was held and managed by the Parish, staff were employed, income 
and expenditure was significant AND new Ministries such as the School were being established and 
financially supported. However, with little of this context remaining now, there seems little reason to 
justify the Incorporation of the particular grouping of congregations in our Parish as a ‘body 
corporate’. That’s not to say that other groupings shouldn’t form and where Incorporation does still 
make sense, which is therefore one avenue that could be explored. I have, this past year, had many 
conversations with people about the future of the Parish, understanding some of its history, but more 
importantly, turning to the possible solutions or aspirations Members hold for our congregations and 
ministries going forward. Several things are common and clear;  

• we desire streamlined, or at least clearer governance  

• the context of the Parish is entirely changed from that which it was in the past, and namely 
since 2006, the date of the current Constitution • 

• we care about our Christian witness to the broader community of Loxton                   4. 



 

• people are weary of just talking about it, and want to see action in some direction before too 
long  

•  we agree that meeting together as Lutherans, to support each other in mission and ministry 
is still important, and  

• time for Members and congregations to explore and discuss options, will be important 
before decisions are implemented.  

Collectively, we seem to agree that the Parish as an association, doesn’t presently have a clear 
sense of common purpose. We could speak for days, about what that historically was, and the 
wonderful mission and witness over many years, in all of the things the Loxton Lutheran Parish 
has achieved and established. There is a clear and enduring legacy of God’s Kingdom work in 
our community and surrounding areas. This is worth us celebrating! But it is very clear that the 
‘old’ has become ‘new’, and this work is now happening in a more expanded, but also 
disaggregated way……it is still happening, it has just outgrown the bounds of the previous frame 
of a single ‘body corporate’ - which is not necessarily a bad thing, it just means we should adjust. 
The verse that comes to mind for me, is Ecclesiastes 3:1 “There is a time for everything, and a 
season for every activity under the heavens”. Where previously it was the Parish’s time - to be 
born, to build, to plant, to gather the stones and to keep….I feel that there are at least some now, 
who feel that we should he having open discussion about what it might look like - to uproot, to 
tear, to throw away and to scatter….not in the negative sense of things necessarily…..just as a 
form of renewal, toward the generation of something better. So, this need not be out of weeping, 
or mourning, or hate, or war…..but IF it’s time, perhaps we just peacefully agree it is time to 
make a change and then work through what that means for us, and what it looks like next? 
Towards that goal, Parish Council continued discussions about forming a group to determine the 
future of the Loxton Lutheran Parish. However, we agreed there are some strategic challenges 
for Lutheran churches across the whole LCA, greater and also similar, to those we face in 
Loxton. We therefore agreed instead, to join discussions at the Zone scale at the 
recommendation of the District, and see what comes of that for the moment, before considering 
what we might do in Loxton.  
 
As Members of the Parish, we’ve discussed at times, the question about the witness we show 
our community, if the Parish as we know it was to dissolve, or if a Congregation chose to leave 
by Peaceful Dismissal for example. However, in recent times I’ve reflected on a few alternative 
views;  
• if our frame and messaging about what the Parish stands for, is clouded by the articulation 

of our areas of disagreement, long-running issues, and past and new hurts, are we in fact 
doing more damage than good to our collective witness?  

•  could it be OK, or perhaps even good, if congregations had the freedom to choose, what to 
come together on, with whom….and where this may be on some things and not others?  

•  how much more effective a witness could we be, if we worked together by our choosing, 
not because we legally had to?, and  

•  by setting our foot to a different path, might we release some of our fervent mission-minded 
people, from the weariness they currently feel in trying to navigate this complexity? We 
might see opportunities for new or renewed mission and ministries, flowing out of people 
feeling freed and able to respond to the call of God on their lives. It is true for some of our 
Members and Parish Councillors, that their joy, hope and energy for mission are waning, 
while the mud feels deep in this quaggy mire of confusion and indecision, and there isn’t a 
clear way out.  

 
No solution will be perfect, nor perhaps acceptable to all, but if we commit to looking at the range 
of options (and many might exist), we can explore the possibilities and discuss what might be the 
implications of those, seeking God’s wisdom and will in choosing which path to put our foot to.  
I look forward to the discussions we will have, that bring hope through the possibilities. I also 
trust in the Lord that he will bless us with the attendance of additional Parish members at our 
AGMs and Half Yearlys, so that we might not have to struggle to meet quorum and can conduct 
our meetings as ‘duly convened’. Please encourage your fellow Members to come along for the 
hour or so and stay also, for the cuppa and conversation afterwards.  
 
Blessings, Rebecca Arnold            5. 



 

 

LOXTON LUTHERAN PARISH INC. 
Parish half yearly held on Sunday 21

st
  August 2022 at 1.30pm 

at Loxton Lutheran School, Luther Road, Loxton, SA.  
 

1.0 OPENING:  
1.1 Chairman Rebecca Arnold welcomed all present  

2.0 DEVOTION:  Rebecca based her devotion on Scripture Hebrews 10:19-24.  Let us draw 
near to God with a sincere heart, for He has promised to be faithful.  We are to spur each 
other on toward love and good deeds.  Time has come to make changes to the Parish and 
being an incorporated Association,  there are rules to follow.  

 
3.0  ATTENDANCE: 
 2.1  Present:  Bookpurnong 1;  Concordia 15;  Meribah 4;  Myrla 2;  
 St Peters  9; New Residence 4; School Council 0; Visitors 0;    Total 35.  
 2.2  Apology:  15:  
 
4.0 CALL FOR NEW BUSINESS:    

4.1 Call for interested people to be a working group re restructuring the Parish 
4.2 Parish Bank Accounts 
4.3 The Parish Budget:  Jodie Koch, Treasurer stated Concordia and Outlying [COL] 

Congregational budget has been passed 
4.4 Jodie Koch request to amend AGM decision on Budget.  Two items that were  
 Parish Council resolutions, brought to AGM were inadvertently combined into one 

and are unworkable as they stand in decision of the AGM. 
 
5.0 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES: 

5.1 Half yearly meeting August 22
nd

 2021.  The minutes of 2021 Half Yearly be adopted 
as true and correct. m/LHampel and 2/VGibbs.        Carried 

5.2 Annual General Meeting April 6
th
 2022.  The Minutes of 2022 AGM be adopted as 

true and correct [apart from motion rescinded see 8.4] m/SZimmermann 2/
MRudiger.              Carried 

 
6.0      CORRESPONDENCE:   

6.1 Questionnaire from Angela Rogers [LCA Head Office] to review Constitution  
 

7.0 Occupational Health and Safety - Nil 
 
8.0 Further Business 

8.1 Appointment of Vice-Chairman: m/MGladigau 2/LFielke that Sam Hentschke be our 
Parish Vice-chairman         Carried 

8.2 Auditor:  m/SZimmermann 2/JHampel that Michael Taylor Accounting firm be our 
Auditor as required under the Constitution    Carried  

8.3 Public Officer:  m/LFielke 2/HZimmermann that Chairman Rebecca Arnold be our 
Public Officer         Carried 

8.4 Rescind Motion 9.4 [AGM 5
th
 April 2022]: That the Parish Bank Account be closed 

and Jodie Koch [Treasurer of COL] run the small Parish amount of business 
through the COL Account. m/JKoch 2/TRohrlach   Carried 

 m/SZimmermann 2/LSchmaal that this be rescinded, to be replaced with two  
 separate motions.                   Carried 
8.5 New Motion: part 1:  Account remaining at Lutheran Laypeople League to be re-

named from ‘Loxton Lutheran Parish’ to ‘Concordia and Outlying Congregations’.  
m/KScholz 2/LSchmaal        Carried 

 New Motion: part 2:  Parish account with ANZ Bank to be closed and a new  
 account be opened with BankSA Loxton.  Chairman, Vice-chairman and Treasurer 

be signatories on this account, with any two to sign.   
 m/LSchmaal 2/VGibbs        Carried 
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9.0 Guest Speaker: 
 Nicolle Jachmann, CEO Riverview Rest Home.   

Nicolle has been in this position for 6 years 
90 Staff, 60 Residents– 40 high care Edwards; 20 bed memory support Traeger 
Challenges – shortages of staff, COVID rules etc.  Staff down with COVID; keeping up with 

the Aged Care Quality and Safety Commission Regulations; in the 2 ½ years of COVID, 
restrictions changed 49 times! 

There are over 2,000 Rest Homes in Australia and 1,000 odd Rest Homes still getting COVID 
The Chapel and Wellbeing Centre was officially opened by Bishop David Altus in September 

2021 with few present due to COVID restrictions 
 

10.0 NEXT AGM – March 2023 
 Next Parish Council meeting Monday September 5

th
 2022 at 7.30pm at LLS 

 
11.0 CLOSE: 

Chairman Rebecca closed the meeting in prayer [including the Lord’s Prayer] after which  
Afternoon Tea was served from the School Canteen.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
………………………………….        ……………………… 
       Heather  Zimmermann            Rebecca Arnold 
               Secretary         Chairman 

Loxton Lutheran Parish  Financials 2023 

Opening Balance as of 1
st
 January 2022  $ 4317.39 

Income- St Peters $ 

    Concordia/Outlying $

Expenses- Taylor Group $  

Synod $  

Total Income     $     

Total Expenses    $  

Closing Balance    $  

NOTE: 
Still being Audited  
at time of printing. 

     Michael Taylor, Auditor 

7. 



 

 

Pastor Sander’s report [from St Peters AGM 2023] 
 
St Peter’s Pastor’s Report 

· We managed to raise the $5200 for our village in Cambodia. Thanks to everyone who supported this 
project. 

· ‘Kick off Ya Boots’ was huge success – what a fantastic way to be the light of Christ in our 
community and actively promote mental health awareness. 

· Personally, my house finally got built! 

· It was also a tough year, personally, with many ups and downs in our family. I thank you for your 
prayers and support during this time. 

· We said goodbye to Julie in the office and welcomed Brenton. 

· We welcomed a number of new families into our community. 

Other items discussed at St Peter’s AGM 

· How do we respond to unmet expectations in the church? 

· Developing our ministry strategy and priorities 

· Tech update for recording and distributing our services. 

· NCLS survey results and analysis 

· LCA requirements and policy 

· New mission projects 

o ALWS village sponsorship 

o School uniform and shoes support through local businesses 

· St Peter’s Lay worker position description update 

· The role of Pastor in our context 

In the ministry centre, we have replaced the phone system. The previous system just stopped working 
and couldn’t be fixed. The new system brings some unique features, such as connecting with mobile 
phones, emailing voice messages, and connecting with either St Peter’s or Concordia office staff. We 
have updated our photocopy machine (as part of our ongoing lease agreement). We also installed a 
yearly planner on the wall. Thank you to all those who have supported the ministry centre staff and 
volunteered their time to assist in specific tasks. 

I continued to have monthly meetings with my pastoral supervisor. This is a compulsory requirement 
for all LCA pastors. In my continuing education program, I am focussing on developing skills in the 
area of teaching. My goal is to develop and fine-tune skills for engaging and effective communication 
and teaching of God’s word in the Church. I am up to date with all my safe church requirements and 
trained to the coordinator level. I am a synod delegate and attended the recent LCA Convention of 
Synod in Melbourne. 

In Christ, 

Pastor Jason                8. 
 



 

 
 
 

 
4 I always thank my God as I remember you in my prayers, 5 because I hear about your love for all his holy 
people and your faith in the Lord Jesus. 6 I pray that your partnership with us in the faith may be effective in 
deepening your understanding of every good thing we share for the sake of Christ. 7 Your love has given me great 
joy and encouragement, because you, brother, have refreshed the hearts of the Lord’s people. Philemon 4-7 
 
The past year has again been dominated by Covid 19. The pandemic has now moved toward an 
endemic phase and many precautionary behaviours in our church community have been relaxed 
according to State and LCA guidelines. Thankfully, the holy things of God, His Word and Sacraments, 
have been available to sustain our faith throughout. Besides our Sunday worship program, pastoral 
acts across C&OL (and elsewhere) have included 9 funerals and 6 baptisms, and one wedding. 
With Meribah moving into recess and Myrla, New Residence and Moorook congregations working 
harmoniously together as if a single group, the C&OL group is functioning effectively as a three-point 
‘parish’. 
 
Pastor Darrin Kohrt, faithful shepherd of C&OL for 16 years, died at the end of July. His funeral in 
August was probably our most moving occasion of the year; our thoughts and prayers remain with 
Vanessa and his loved ones in the USA, and some plans for memorial plaques are underway in 
appreciation.  We were also blessed to celebrate the 126

th
 anniversary of Concordia in May at which 

Pastor Kohrt was particularly and surprisingly buoyant . We have also experienced a ‘changing of the 
guard’ in our office with Lynn Schmaal assisting initially as Bronny Cook was withdrawing, and finally 
employing Ethan Grosse for the job. In the meantime a Call committee has begun meeting and making 
preparations to call a pastor to fill the vacancy. 
 
I continue to function between my call to Riverview as part time chaplain and ‘stop -gap’ duties of 
ministry for C&OL. And I continue to be grateful for Pastor Chris Georg who helps fill the breach of a 
regular pastor. 
 
I managed to avoid Covid over the last couple of years until October when I attended General Pastor’s 
Conference; about 40 other pastors of the roughly 200 that attended came down with Covid from that 
event.  
 
As I write this I am preparing to attend General Synod in Melbourne; it is a cause of high stress and 
anxiety for the sake of the future of the LCA, and has put me personally into a ‘holding pattern’ about 
my own remaining ministry before retirement, and the implications of this Synod’s decisions.  Four 
times before over the last 22 years, the church has prayed for the Spirit’s guidance and decided 
according to its formal procedures to uphold the teaching of Scripture declared at union of the ELCA 
and UELCA that God has given the ‘Preaching Office’ to men only. But these decisions have been 
ignored. The milieu of our present day and age is relentless and we are asked to decide the matter yet 
again at this Synod. The LCA is therefore at a crossroads where laity, pastors, and congregations on 
either side of the matter will have the invidious choice of faithfulness to Scripture (as each understands 
that) versus institutional unity of the LCA.  
 
Finally, I thank all those who have prayed for the church, nurtured their faith by availing themselves of 
the means of grace, and have let these means flow from them in acts of love and service to each other 
and our community no matter how menial your work may have seemed. 
 
On a personal level, Anna and I thank you for your kindness, care and acceptance shown to us. We 
welcome you to drop by for a casual visit sometime; the coffee machine and kettle are always ready! 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Pastor Avito da Costa 
Epiphany 5, 2023               
 
          
  
                  9.    
 

Assistant Pastor’s Report 2023  



 

 

LUTHERAN CAMP KEDRON 
REPORT 

 
 

The operation of the Camp continued to be affected during the 2021/2022 year from restrictions 
associated with Covid 19. The most noticeable reduction in campers was from the Education 
sector with schools cancelling or deferring bookings until late 2022/23.   The recent publicity 
associated with high water levels, closure of Lake Bonney and blue-green algae outbreaks has 
also affected camp bookings this summer. 
 

Annual General Meeting & Constitution 
The Annual General Meeting was held on Sunday 17 October 2022 at the camp. In conjunction 
with the AGM, a vision and planning discussion occurred where many good ideas were forwarded 
to improve our campsite and make it sustainable into the future.    It was encouraging to see some 
new faces in attendance.    
 

The following Management Team were appointed on the day. 
Chairman:    Ben Schober (New Residence) 
Vice Chair:   Sam Hentschke (Loxton St Peters)  
Secretary:        Chris Jericho (Berri Barmera)  
Treasurer:       Marianne Obst (Berri Barmera) 
Camp Manager:   Daryl Cook 
Parish Reps:  Trudy Battams & Ethan Grosse (Loxton Concordia); Cheryl 

Burgemeister (Loxton St Peters); Sue Beelitz (Waikerie)   
 

We are appealing for a couple more persons to join the management team who have an interest 
in the long term future of Kedron.  Meetings are a combination of physical meetings at Barmera or 
conducted online.  Additionally a few working bees are usually scheduled each year.   A huge 
shoutout is extended to Daryl Cook for his dedication and care for the camp. 
 

Camps   
During the 2021/2022 financial year, Kedron had 42 bookings for 139 days involving 1172 adults 
& 36 children (aged 5-8 years).  This was a 38.08% utilization.  (This is a reduction from 
2020/2021 with 42 camps for 153 days @ 45.5%,  reflecting groups are shortening the length of 
their camps). 
 

During the first 6 months of 2022/2023, Kedron has held 18 camps involving 605 adults & 34 
children with a utilisation rate of 36.95%  for the 184 days the Camp was open.   This is a 
reduction compared to 42.4% for 24 camp in the first half of 2021/2022.     
 

Camp Improvements   
The planning for the ablutions blocks upgrade has progressed slowly with little to show on the 
ground. We anticipate more changes in the next 12 months. 
 

Supporters and Donations 
In June 2022, we lost one of our most dedicated supporters with the passing of Gladys Noll.  Our 
condolences are extended to husband Albert and his family. Gladys will be missed by many. Our 
future working bees will not be the same. 
  

The camp has been very generously supported by the following organisations this year: 
Waikerie Lutheran Church  (monetary) 
St Peters Loxton Congregation (monetary) 
New Residence Congregation Quiz Night   (monetary) 
Loxton Sporting Club (windows) 

 

We encourage all Riverland congregations to visit Camp Kedron and consider the camp as a 
venue for your next congregational event, family gathering or social function.   Inspections are 
welcome by appointment with our Camp Manager (Daryl Cook) on 85887059 or Email: 
kedron@lca.org.au 
 

Yours in Christ,     Marianne Obst (Treasurer)       
Phone: 0419 840 545 (mob)      
Email: mkobst@bigpond.com 

471 Queen Elizabeth Drive, Barmera, SA           www.campkedronsa.com.au                           10. 

mailto:mkobst@bigpond.com


 RIVERVIEW LUTHERAN RESTHOME LOXTON 
CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT  2022-2023 
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  BUDGET 2022 Actual 2022 BUDGET 2023 Concordia 
Outlying 

St Peters 

          

            

      

            

Advertising 2000 2231  2000 606 1394 

            

Auditing Fee 200 0    

            

Bibles for Y3 500 1965  500 50 250 

            

Synod 800 0 800 400 400 

      

      

      

           

TOTAL $3500 $4196  3300 $1256 $2044 

ELECTIONS—the following nominations received 

Parish Chairman of Pastors                                                               

Parish Chairman Rebecca Arnold 

Parish Vice Chairman Sam Hentschke 

Parish Secretary Heather Zimmermann 

Parish Treasurer  

Auditor Mike Taylor Accountant 

Parish Seal holders (Not less than 5) Grant Chapman, Jodie Koch, Stan 
Zimmermann, Trevor Fielke 

Public Officer Rebecca Arnold 

Parish Committee for Plantation of 
Loxton Community Conservation and 
Heritage Park 

St Peters – Gordon Zimmermann,  
Concordia –  Lance Pech, Eric Rathjen  

Bookpurnong – Toni Schwarz 
Myrla—Maxine Zimmermann 

 Lutheran School –….                  

Camp Kedron Parish Reps (For noting, 
appointed separately at Camp Kedron 
AGM) 

Cheryl Burgemeister – St Peters  
Trudy Battams, Ethan Grosse—Concordia 

No Rep—Bookpurnong  
Ben Schober—Myrla/New Residence 

LOXTON LUTHERAN PARISH 
PROPOSED BUDGET 2023 
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Note: Gifts for Bibles for Y3 students at LLS is the total for the last 3 Years 2020, 2021, 2022 


